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Sesquicentennial Ball
caps special week

A Sesquicentennial Ball sponsored by the Student Association
will complete UT Tyler’s Sesquicentennial Week Festivities
Saturday, March 8 at Harvey Hall.

The gala event begins at 8 p.m. and features music from
the Big Band era, performed by Dean Bouras and the All
That Jazz Band, as well as current rock and Top 40 hits
played by a D.).

““This special evening is the result of months of planning by
the Student Life Committee and promises to help make our
Sesquicentennial observance both fun and memorable,”
said Beverly Nuckols, Student Association vice president and
Student Life Committee chairman.

Refreshments will be provided and black tie is optional.
Admission is open to faculty, staff and students by invitation;
complimentary tickets are available in UC 111 and 114.



Artist presented March 11

Artist Bill Komodore of Dallas will talk about his paintings
at 2 p.m., Tuesday, March 11 in ADM 127. Third in the
Visiting Artist Series sponsored by the Department of Art,
Komodore’s lecture is open to the public at no charge.

Komodore, whose style has been described as “‘a kind of
fantastic realism,”” earned a bachelor of arts and a master of
fine arts from Tulane University. He has been a guest lecturer
at Southern Methodist University. Stephen F. Austin State
University and the Dallas Museum of Art.

His paintings are owned by private collectors in Texas as
well as museums throughout the country including the
Whitney Museum of American Art and the National Gallery
of Art. He has had one-man shows in New York, Dallas and
his native Greece.

Who'’s Who ceremony scheduled

A ceremony recognizing the 33 UT Tyler students named
to Who's Who Among Students in American Colleges and
Universities for 1986 is scheduled for 3:30 p.m. Wednesday,
March 19 in UC 134.

Dr. George F. Hamm, UT Tyler president, will present
each student a certificate from Who’s Who prior to a recep-
tion for students, family members and faculty.

Who's Who recipients at UT Tyler were named at the end
of the fall semester. Selections are based on academic
achievement, leadership and potential for continued suc-
cess.



Liberal Arts Classical Day
events planned March 17

A marionette production of Sophocles’ ‘‘Antigone’’
presented by Dr. Peter Arnott, Department of Drama chair-
man at Tufts University, will highlight the School of Liberal
Arts’ Classical Day Monday, March 17 on the UT Tyler
campus.

More than 140 students of Latin from T.K. Gorman, Robert
E. Lee and John Tyler high schools are expected to attend.
Scheduled activities include the marionette theater presenta-
tion of “’Antigone’’ at 10 a.m. and a lecture, ‘‘Production of
Ancient Greek Plays,”” by Arnott at 11:30 a.m., both in ADM
127. Lunch at 12:15 p.m. in UC 134 and a showing of the film
““A Funny Thing Happened On the Way to the Forum’’ at
1 p.m. in ADM 127 are planned for the afternoon.

Arnott teaches theater history at Tufts where he also directs
plays at the University Theater. He originated the marionette
theater as a medium for serious drama, particularly works
from the Greek and Roman repertory, bringing students in
~ontact with a vital theatrical experience.

Defense issues topic of speech

“‘Strategic Defense Initiatives and National Security Issues’’
will be the topic of Dr. Robert L. Pfaltzgraff Jr. at 8 p.m.
Thursday, March 6 in ADM 127. The lecture, sponsored by
the East Texas Council on World Affairs and the Department
of Social Sciences, is open to the public at no charge.

Pfaltzgraff is Shelby Cullom Davis Professor of International
Security Studies at the Fletcher School of Law and
Diplomacy at Tufts University and president of the Institute
for Foreign Policy Analysis, Cambridge, Mass. and
Washington, D.C. The recipient of Guggenheim, Penfield
and Relm Foundation fellowships, he has served as a consult-
ant for the Department of Defense, the Department of State
and the U.S. Information Agency.



in the spotlight...

Dr. Deborah S. Bockmon, assistant professor of nursing,
presented a paper, ‘‘Factors Involved in Changing the Health
Pattern of Exercise: A Phenomenological Inquiry,”” at South
Florida College of Nursing’s fifth annual research conference
in Tampa Feb. 7-8.

Dr. Chester Fischer, associate professor of education,
presented ‘‘Personal Publishing’’ at the Texas Computer
Education Association’s annual conference Feb. 7 in San
Antonio.

Dr. George Joyce, professor of business administration, par-
ticipated in a professional seminar for the Texas Society of
Certified Public Accountants, East Texas chapter. The
presentation was on ‘‘Marketing Professional Accounting:
Internal Practice Development.”’

Dr. Sandra Lowery, assistant professor of educational ad-
ministration, has been selected to serve on the Content
Validation and Standard Setting Committee for the Examina-
tion for the Certification of Educators in Texas (ExCET) pro-
gram.

Dr. James Sellers, professor of business administration and
chairman, Department of Accounting, presented ‘“How Do
Your Numbers Stack Up, East Texas?”’, a report and analysis
of the 1985 Practice Management Survey conducted by the
Texas Society of CPA’s, at the organization’s East Texas
chapter meeting Jan. 21.

Dr. William Stephens, professor of art, was selected to par-
ticipate in the Longview Museum’s Sesquicentennial Art Ex-
hibition in January. He also judged the Public School Art Ex-
hibition in February and gave a gallery lecture at the
museum.

Martha Wheat, director of admissions, has been selected to
serve on the Texas Association of Collegiate Registrars and
Admission Officers’ Student Recruitment and School Rela-
tions Committee.



Friends of the Arts sponsors
program of art, music

A program of art and music will be presented by Friends of
the Arts at 8 p.m. Tuesday, March 11 in the University
Center. Admission is open to the public at no charge.

Vicki Vinson, Dallas Museum of Art curatorial assistant,
will give a slide-illustrated lecture on the Wendy and Emery
Reves Collection recently acquired by the museum and
Paige Roberts, pianist, will perform selections from Bach and
Chopin. '

The Reves Collection in the DMA decorative arts wing is a
re-creation of the Villa La Pausa in France, featuring pain-
tings, porcelain and furniture.

Vinson earned a master of arts degree at Southern
Methodist University and a bachelor of arts from Texas Chris-
tian University, both in history of art. Her previous ex-
perience includes SMU’s Meadows Museum, Kimbell Art
Museum and Fort Worth Art Museum.

Roberts, at 15, already has won two concerto contests
which earned her the opportunity to perform with the Baylor
Symphony Orchestra in Waco and the Shepherd Symphony
Orchestra at Rice University in Houston. She has studied at
Houston’s High School for Performing and Visual Arts and
presently studies with Mary Norris, professor of music at
Rice.

Exercise, muscle soreness discussed

Exercise and muscle soreness will be discussed at the next
Brown Bag Colloquium sponsored by the Faculty Research
Committee at noon Friday, March 14 in UC 237.

Dr. James Schwane, associate professor of health and
physical education, will present a summary of his research
titled ‘‘Exercise-induced delayed muscle soreness: causes,
mechanisms and prevention.”’



Biomechanics of running presented

American College of Sports Medicine will sponsor
““Biomechanics of Running’’ at 7:30 p.m. Tuesday, March 11
in ADM 127.

Dr. Peter R. Cavanagh from the biomechanics laboratory,
College of Health and Physical Education, Penn State Univer-
sity, will be guest speaker. The program is open to the public
at no charge.

PERSONNEL UPDATE

Steve Wilson, director of computer services, observed 10
years of continuous service at the university March 1. Con-
gratulations Steve!

Jimmie Warren, building attendant I, will observe five
years of continuous service at the university March 9. Con-
gratulations Jimmie!

Employee Film

An employee film titled ‘Do It Now’’ will be shown Friday,
March 14 at 9:30 a.m. and 3 p.m. in ADM 127. In this film the
age old problem of procrastination is examined. Three best-
selling authors and experts — Dr. Tom Rusk, Dr. Dru Scott
and Alan Lakein — provide ideas and techniques to cure and
prevent procrastination.

All employees are encouraged to attend

INTERCOM is published every other Thursday (excluding
holidays) for The University of Texas at Tyler personnel.
Deadline for submission of written material is 5 p.m. Monday
before publication. The information is collected, edited and
written in the Public Information Office, Room ADM 215,
Telephone Extension 215.
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